
 

  

Diary Dates 

Wednesday 20th April: Children return to 

school 

Monday 25th April: Maths evening for 

parents 7pm 

Monday 9th – Thursday 12th May: Year Six 

SATs assessments 

Monday 16th-Friday 20th May: Year Six 

Bikeability Training 

Friday 20th May: Sports Day 

Thursday 26th May: Open Morning 

Friday 27th May: Jubilee Celebrations in 

school 

Monday 30th May – Friday 3rd June: Half 

Term break 

Wednesday 15th June: Danes and 

Puddlebridge Classes K’nex Challenge 

Monday 20th June: SCHOOL CLOSED 

(Jubilee Day holiday) 

Tuesday 28th June: Year Six to 

Hertfordshire Schools Food and Farming 

Day 

Tuesday 12th July: Summer production 

(1:30pm and 6:00pm) 

Wednesday 13th July: Summer production 

(6:00pm) 

Thursday 14th July: Children visit new 

classes and Year Six visit secondary 

schools 

Friday 15th July: Reward Day 

Wednesday 20th July: Leavers’ Service. 

Term ends at 1:00pm. 

 

ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE 

AND ADDITIONAL DATES WILL BE ADDED 

 

 

 

 

As we reach the end of term, we would like to wish all our 

families a happy and relaxing Easter break.  

It was wonderful that so many of you were able to join us 

for our Easter service in church this morning and also for our 

Mother’s Day service last week. It really does mean a lot to 

be able to come together once more for these important 

and special occasions. For our youngest children, in 

Shackadell and Peartree classes, last week was their very 

first visit as part of our school community. It is hard to know 

who was more excited – them or some of the older children 

who were heard to say ‘Yes! We finally get to go to church 

again!’  

Earlier this week, the children enjoyed a special Easter 

breakfast in school (thank you to Tesco for providing us with 

the Hot Cross Buns free of charge). Today sees the return of 

another important Aston tradition – that of the egg 

decorating competition followed by egg rolling on the 

school playground. This is always an exciting and closely 

fought competition! 

As you will see from the dates list, we already have lots 

planned for the term ahead. In the meantime, we hope that 

you all enjoy some special family time over the break and 

we look forward to welcoming the children back to school 

on Wednesday 20th April. 
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ACADEMIC YEAR 2021/2022 

SPRING TERM 
Thursday 6th January 2022 to Friday 1st April 2022 
HALF TERM Break - Monday 14th February 2022 to 
Friday 18th February 2022 
SUMMER TERM 
Wednesday 20th April 2022 to Wednesday 20th July 
2022 
Bank Holiday (School Closed) - Monday 2nd May 2022 
HALF TERM Break - Monday 30th May 2022 to Friday 

3rd June 2022 

Jubilee Day (School Closed) – Monday 20th June 2022)  

 

 

Shining Stars were 

awarded to: 

Joshua 

 

Merits were awarded to: 

Toby, Jack, Theo, 

George, Isabel, Darcie, 

Isabel, Jasmine, Leon, 

Betsy, Joshua, Cameron, 

Mia, LJ, Nathan, Astrid, 

Archie, Elizabeth, Poppy 

F, Louie, Ollie, Praise, 

Pixie, Ademidun, Jack, 

Gabriella, Ethan R 

 

A Thought from Reverend Jenny 

We pray for the people of Ukraine, 

That they may be granted peace; 

 

We pray for the people of Russia, 

That they may demand peace; 

 

We pray for our country, 

That we may be a positive part 

Of peace-making in this world. 

 

O Prince of Peace, 

Lead us from this dark time 

To a deeper understanding 

Of the global human family, 

So all may break bread together 

In the secure embrace of peace. 

 

Amen. 

 

School Meals 

To order school meals, please log onto your 

School Gateway account via the website or 

the app. 

 DINNER MONEY FEES £2.90 per meal 

 
 

 

 School Meals Price Increase 

Please note that our prices for meals will go up to £2.90 per day when we return after Easter on 
20th April.   
 
HCL have put their prices up from April, because the UK’s inflation rate is at a 30-year high as of 
December 2021, the National Living Wage is increasing by £0.59 per hour (6.6%) to £9.50 and food 
costs are rising due to increasing costs of production and distribution. 

 

  

http://clipart-library.com/clipart/269836.htm


Notices 

 

 

  

Thank you to the PTFA 
 
Firstly, we would like to say thank you to Ade, Sarah and Julie for all their hard 

work over the years and for helping raise thousands of pounds for our school.   

 

We now need to appoint new members for our PTFA committee – a meeting will 

be arranged after the Easter break. Please attend if you can in order to support our 

school. Fundraising via the PTFA provides a significant income for our school 

and allows us to purchase additional resources for the benefit of all children as 

well as offering them many different exciting activities over the school year. 

Another important aspect of the work of the PTFA is to arrange social events 

which not only raise funds for the school but also serve to bring our school 

community together. We are always keen to consider different ways to raise 

money so please bring any suggestions that you may have to the meeting. 

 

Thank you also to those who prepared and arranged the recent Mother’s Day 

gifts. Becs (Izzy's mum) made all the wonderful presents and Charlotte bought 

the chocolate. Mrs Crowley, Lara (Ted and Orla's mum) and Helen (Tilly's mum) 

organised and sold the gifts in school last Friday. A big thank you to all involved. 

 

Finally, well done to all the children – the PTFA were really impressed with 
everyone’s manners as every single child said thank you when purchasing their 

Mother’s Day gift. 

 

 

 

 

 
On Monday 21st March 2022, schools across Hertfordshire 

came together to ‘Reach out for Refugees’ in a show of 

solidarity with displaced people. Two Year Six pupils from 

Skyswood School in St. Albans saw what was happening in 

Ukraine and decided that they wanted to do something to 

help.  

At Aston St. Mary’s, we were delighted to offer our support 

and it was wonderful to see the children wearing yellow 

and blue for the day. So far, fundraising for this important 

cause has raised an impressive total of 

£18,072 
It really is amazing what can be achieved by schools 

working together in this way. Thank you for all your 

generous donations. 

  

Reach out for 

Refugees 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for your generous donations 
towards the Comic Relief appeal on Friday 
18th March 2022. It was lovely to see the 
children enjoying a day out of uniform. 
An impressive total of  

£286 
was raised via our Just Giving page and 

cash donations in school. 

 

Charity Fundraising 

At Aston St. Mary’s we are always delighted 

to raise money for good causes. Thank you 

for your generosity twice in March. 

Congratulations! 
 

Congratulations 
to Joel who has 
recently passed 

his Grade 1 
saxophone with a 

merit.  
 

We are so proud 
of you Joel. 

 

 



Class News 
 

  
Shackadell Class 

Once upon a time Shackadell class learned all about different fairy tales! We have been having a 
lot of fun listening to and then retelling fairy tales. We enjoyed the 'Three Billy Goats Gruff' and 
spent time designing and making our own trolls and then using interesting adjectives to describe 
them. We also enjoyed learning about 'Little Red Riding Hood'. We made finger puppets and split 
pin puppets of some of the characters from the story as well as making wanted posters to help 
capture Mr Wolf. We also planned and made traps to catch the fairy tale baddies. These including 
some pit fall traps, sticky traps, box traps and snag traps. We used our design and technology 
skills to do this. We have fun creating mixed up fairy tales and adding our own twists to the 
stories!  

 

 



Class News 
  

Peartree Class 

Well, here we are at the end of the second term, and I can’t believe how quickly it has flown by. 

We have had our DT Day this week where we have been looking at different types of bunting. We 

then designed our own bunting using the theme of our geography topic ‘The United Kingdom’. 

We even used the Chrome Books to design them. We used a running stitch around the edge of 

our bunting and then we used fabric pens or strips of fabric to create the design. Here are some 

of our lovely designs along with the finished product. 

  
 
We will hang our bunting up to help decorate our school on the queen’s birthday. 
 

 

     

We really hope you have a lovely, restful Easter break and look forward to seeing you in the 
summer term. 

Don’t eat TOO many Easter eggs! 

 

 



Class News 
 

  Orchard Class 
During our poetry week in English, we were looking at the poem ‘Into the Blue’ by Hilda Offen. 
Hilda Offen talks about floating in the sky with her blue balloon and describes what she can see below her. 
The children had the chance to choose their own colour balloon and had the opportunity to ‘float’ around 
the playground holding their balloon in the air. The children were focussing on what they could hear and 
see, to be able to generate and build on their vocabulary, to write their own version of the poem. The 
children made great use of alliteration, similes and adjectives, before publishing and performing them.  

 
We have loved our history unit “Nurturing Nurses” this half term. During golden time, many children have 
enjoyed using the role play area to dress up as Florence and practice their nursing skills on each other! 
Also linked to our history learning, in design and technology, we have been learning about the famous 
French chef Alexis Soyer who worked alongside Florence Nightingale to cook healthy meals for the 
soldiers. We tasted different soups before designing and making our own. Using the bridge and claw 
methods, the children were able to chop and prepare their vegetables safely for their delicious soups. 
 

 
 

Have a wonderful Easter holiday. 

 

 

 



Class News 
 

 

  

Haffydown Class 

On Wednesday this week, a Viking came to visit, and he taught us about weapons, armour, 

religion, trading, longships and funerals. We had a scary welcome as he emerged from hiding as if 

in battle. Children helped re-enact important aspects of Viking life. We had children acting as 

fierce boars being hunted with spears and Norse Gods in the story of 'Thor's Lost Hammer'. 

Haffydown thoroughly enjoyed their day! 

 



Class News 
  

Puddlebridge and Danes Classes 

Puddlebridge and Danes classes had a fantastic day out at the Natural History Museum to 
support our ‘Extreme Earth’ topic. We started the day by exploring the Volcanoes and 
Earthquakes exhibit where we got to view dramatic film footage, objects melted by lava flows, 
heat suits and seismographic equipment. We also got to experience an earthquake simulator, 
showing what it was like during the 1995 earthquake in Kobe, Japan.

 

In science, Year Five and Six have been learning about fossils and evolution so we visited the 
Fossil Marine Reptiles gallery. Here, we got to see specimens collected by Mary Anning and her 
brother Joseph in the early 1800s, Jurassic crocodiles, fossils that inspired stories of sea dragons 
and the skeleton cast of the giant ground sloth. We also visited the ‘Evolution of Man’ gallery. 

 



Class News 
  

Puddlebridge and Danes Classes 

In the Mammals exhibit, we were amazed when we saw the enormous blue whale, extinct 
mammoths and giant elk, as well as giraffes, hippos and horses. There was just enough time at 
the end of the day to explore the dinosaur gallery and marvel at a range of prehistoric giants.

 

It really was a pleasure to take the children out; they showed such an interest in all the many 

exhibits and their behaviour was exemplary throughout the day.  

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

  



 

 



 



  

 



 

 

  



 

 



 



 

 

 

 



 


